

400 Franklin St SW, Hutchinson, MN Phone: 320-587-3031

Prayer Chain: 320-587-6484
Website: www.plchutch.org
Email: office@plchutch.org

We are a loving community called by God's grace -- that all know the Peace of God.



Second Sunday of Easter – April 11, 2021



Week of April 11th:

Dear Jesus,

We pray that we be lead into His peace as we remember His Resurrection for us. Amen



Worship Attendance Week of March 28, 2021											
	4/1/21 11:30am	4/1/21 5:15pm	4/1/21 6:45pm	4/2/21 12:00pm	4/2/21 6:45pm	4/4/21 7:00am	4/4/21 8:30am	4/4/21 10:30am	4/7/21 5:15pm		
Sanctuary	96	138	111	86	91	93	204	164	9		
Boxcast	22	16	36	35	16	36	86	45	4		
Facebook	154	187	203	172	238	274	378	156	159		
Total	272	341	350	293	345	403	668	365	172		

	Elders	Acolytes		
4/11/21 8:30	4/11/21 10:30	4/14/21 5:15	4/11/21 8:30	4/11/21 10:30
Jeff Weckwerth	Wayne Vinkemeyer	George Quast	Kali Berggren	Jaden Klancke
	Matthew Markgraf			Jewel Klancke

Church Office Temporary Hours: While we go through the process of hiring a Secretary, the church office will be staffed at a minimum from 9am-11am Tuesday, and 9am-noon Wednesday through Friday. Staff members are available on campus throughout the day, outside of the office.

Reminder: The LWML McLeod Zone Spring Rally will be at St. Paul Lutheran Church in Lester Prairie on Saturday, April 17, 2021 at 8:30 a.m. The speaker will be from The Dwelling Place. All are welcome to attend. Please RSVP by April 12 to Nona Anderson at 587-3141.

Youth Unity Night event THIS Wednesday, April 14 @ 7pm, at Riverside Church. There will be no regular youth group this week, but please consider attending! It will be a fun night of worship with a great message.

WORSHIP SURVEY: The worship committee is asking all members, confirmation age and up, to complete a worship survey by **May 16**th. The purpose is to hear our congregation's choices in worship and related worship practices. If the survey is to be valuable, it will need to be completed by all members and tallied for results, giving us clear choices. It will then be published. The survey will be valuable because it will eliminate decisions being made by a small group of people. There is a box in the commons area for completed forms. Please email the office or see our website if you wish to complete the survey in an electronic form.

Peace Lutheran Covid Plan UPDATE - effective 3/15/21, for Faith-Based Communities; All worship Services, Funerals and Weddings, have no capacity limits. We ask that you still social distance and wear masks. All meals - including Wedding and Funeral Receptions that are held inside, will be limited to 50% capacity of the room being used.

The Card Shop: The card shop has Confirmation Cards available at the racks in the ramp way.

Save-The-Date for Vacation Bible School! The theme this year is Mystery Island - June 7-11. Vacation Bible School continues to be one of the largest children's outreach programs at Peace. It is a free program we offer to all children age 3 to grade 4. Watch for Registrations for VBS at plchutch.org or call the office at 587-3031 if you would like to help.

Greeters: As we begin to relax restrictions from COVID, the worship committee is looking for someone to once again begin scheduling Greeters. Please see Anita Miller, Worship Committee Chair, for more information.

Join the Wednesday Noon Lunch/ Bible study for a new Max Lucado series "You Are Never Alone". In this six session study Max Lucado reminds us that God's presence and power are nearer than we think. We need only look to the miracles of Jesus as told in the Gospel of John to know this is true.

Sunday School Location Change! Beginning Sunday, April 11 and going through the end of the Sunday school year, May 9th, Early Childhood Sunday School children (ages 3-K) will have Sunday school in the Lower Level Education Wing Rm #107/108. Elementary Children (Gr 1-5) will have Sunday school in the Church Basement. We thank you for your patience and support this past year.

If you are having trouble getting your Covid Vaccine and would like some help, please call Shirley at 587-5064. Remember to continue to wear your mask, even double masking is encouraged to get a better seal. We still have limited number of reusable masks available for the asking or disposable or commercial ones are available at most stores, but they have to be worn properly. Remember if your nose isn't covered by your mask it isn't working. Social distancing and good and frequent handwashing with soap and water or hand sanitizers are still important to help stop the spread, Thank you.

Save the Date: The dates for this year's garage sale will be August 2-7 at the McLeod County Fairgrounds. Contact Sandi Lietz at 587-4559 with any questions.

Please Pray for Peace Members:

Diane Born Ronney Wendlandt Sue Moritz Barb Ribar Linda Rost Dale Sturges Elaine Lewerenz Rita Janke Pastor Hannemann Jim Berg

Naomi Meier Scott Hilgemann Sylvia Radtke Warren Macemon Cvndv Schmidt Melissa Wanous Mavis Muckala Michelle Robinson Melva Plath Roxann Lauer

Bev Alseben Randy Wagner Skip Sustacek Lucas Huls Lee Gruenhagen Erlin Thran Elise Schwan

Lvnette Hart Michelle Manteufel' White Shirley Miller

Week of April 11, 2021

Monday 4/12/2021:

Pastor Lemke's Visitations 9:00 Body & Soul 3:30 Small Group Bible Study 6:30 Small Group Bible Study

Tuesday 4/13/2021:

9:00 Worship Committee 10:00 POP Bible Study 11:00 Staff/Life Stage 12-6:00 Bloodmobile 5:00 TWM Bible Study 6:30 Promise Keepers

Wednesday 4/14/2021:

11:45 Lunch/Bible Study 2:30 6th Grade Confirmation 3:30 Elementary Youth 5:15 Worship/Communion 6:15 Confirmation 7th & 8th Grade 6:30 Three18-High School Youth

Thursday 4/15/2021:

7:00 Trustees

Friday 4/16/2021:

Camp Omega 5:00 Matthew 14:16 Dinner Saturday 4/17/2021:

Harriet Emans

Donald Fenske John Bradley

Gerald Plath Lucy Kelley

Larry Stender

Ron Janke

Camp Omega

Sunday 4/18/2021:

8:30 Worship/Communion 9:30 Bible Study

9:30 Sunday School 10:30 Worship